Frontier County Extension Board Meeting
June 26, 2023
The Frontier County Extension Board held its quarterly meeting on June 26, 2023, at 7:04 p.m.  in NCTA Ag Hall conference room.  The meeting was called to order by President Emily Lenz.  The open meeting poster was noted.  Roll call was answered by members selecting a “Are You More Like” card that best represented their personality.  The following members were present: Emily Lenz, Carol Hanes, Karrie Woehrle, LouAnn Woods, Sami, Scherbarth, Nick Toberer, Leighlynn Obermilller, Randy Scheffiield arrived a little later.  Also present was Extension Educator Kathy Burr.  Administrative Assistant Mandy Contrerez was absent.
The minutes from the previous meeting were approved as written by a motion by Carol and a second by Leighlynn, motion passed unanimously.
The financial reports were presented.  The 4-H council has a current budget of $8, 586.97.
In the President/Vice President report Emily reported that the June NACEB meeting was cancelled, and the July meeting will be held over Zoom.  She presented the idea of the new banners including information on the big three concept this idea was well received and Emily will try to investigate the possibility of having some available by fair.  Emily also inquired about how the intern was working out.  Carol had nothing to report.
In Extension Staff Report Ben was unable to attend.  Kathy presented the Youth Educator Report (see agenda for report.)
In Old Business the 2023-24 budget was discussed.  After some discussion Randy moved to accept the 2023-2024 proposed budget of $23,435.00 with the understanding that the person service line item will be dictated by the County Commissioners at a later date, Nick seconded.  Motion was voted on by roll call: Carol-yes, Karrie-yes, LouAnn-yes, Randy-yes, Sami-yes, Helen-yes, Leighlynn-yes, passed unanimously.  It is also noted that the postage meter will expire on October of 2026.
In New Business three members Carol, Randy, and LouAnn will be finished serving their 2nd three-year term in December.  Ideas were brainstormed about possible replacements for them.  There are many ways to promote Nebraska Extension and many different videos are available for cross pollinating and spreading the message of extension.  Other items that will be discussed further at the next meeting will be intern agreement, and budget approval.  Randy also proposed having a survey available for the county fairs to get feedback from the public on the extension program.  Emily asked all members of the board to send Kathy some questions by July 7th or before.  Kathy said she would be willing to make up the survey and set up station at the fairs.  
The next meeting will by October 30th at 7 p.m. Emily said she would be willing to make soup for the meeting.
At 8:27 p.m. Randy moved to adjourn the meeting Sami seconded motion passed.
Respectfully submitted,
Karrie Woehrle, Secretary
